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Office of the President
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Letter No: 158 (1)/8/President office
Date: 4th April 2020
To
All Union level organizations
All Ministries
Nay Pyi Taw council
All State and Regional Governments 
Subject: Regarding Thingyan Holidays during COVID-19 outbreaks 
1. [bookmark: _heading=h.gjdgxs]The situation of the government office works to be dysfunctional or stopped is inevitable if the outbreak happens among the government staff when they were infected with COVID-19 on the way or during their stay in their native towns or from the contact with public, family members, relatives/friends who are infected with COVID-19 during the Thingyan Holidays.
2. Thus, within Thingyan holidays, Union level organizations, Union Ministries, all staff at states and Regions are not allowed to travel except for funeral matter, and when the times has come with COVID-19 elimination, the compensation of Thingyan holidays will be provided by arranging half of the staff at office and half on leave. 

Khin Latt
Permanent secretary
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